Draft agenda
WVE PTA General Meeting
   Scheduled for September 22, 2020
Board Members
Cindy Hutcheson, President /Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President /Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary/ Chanelle Gilyard, Recording Secretary/ Ed Smith, Principal
Call to Order/Welcome & Introductions/





Cindy Hutcheson

Meeting conducted virtually. Called to order at 7:02pm. 
President’s Report:








Cindy Hutcheson

Thanked the current Executive Board for continuing their duties for the 2020-2021 academic year. Encouraged members to order spirit wear. Reminded of spirit night tomorrow. Placed Treasurer’s Report on file for audit. Explained the WV PTA scholarship and encouraged applications for 2021. Discussed collection of leftover homeroom funds. Of note, this is not PTA monies, the PTA is custodian of the monies. Used funds for welcome back luncheon. PTA used PTA raised funds to purchase gifts (masks, sanitizers, etc). Encouraged to view Facebook for pictures. Bathroom decals provided by Nailed It Phoenixville (a WV parent and owner). Thanked the members of the Budget Committee. All events will need to be reformatted to be virtual. Some events moved to the spring in hopes that they will be able to occur. Working to be good stewards of the PTA monies so that there is a cushion for future years and continued improvements to the playgrounds. 
Principal’s Report:








Ed Smith
Informed the attendees that the meeting was recorded for note-taking purposes. Introduced Nurse Becky to speak on issues related to Covid-19 and the 2020-2021 school year. Mr. Smith fielded questions from the attendees. 
Guest Speaker








Nurse Becky

Presented on what students and families can do to help prevent the spread of Covid-19, inclusive of staying home when sick, washing hands, wearing a mask, and physical distancing. Shared OJR health and safety and reopening plan available on the district website. Based on CDC guidelines temperature taking will not occur on every student upon entry of school. Rather, at home monitoring is key. Symptoms monitoring include: parents to take temperature (99.5 temporal or above fever), vomiting or diarrhea, or any cardinal symptoms of Covid-19 (e.g., change in taste/smell, difficulty breathing, etc). Symptoms will be considered potentially Covid. If they have any of the outlined symptoms and are sent home, in order to return to school, they must get a Covid-19 test that comes back negative or isolate for 10 days. Contact tracing is the goal. Shared video on proper handwashing. Reviewed proper mask wearing. 
Treasurer’s Report: 







Alan Scholl
Read the Treasurer’s notes. Finances are reconciled and strong with approximately $99,000. Thanked everyone in the Budget Committee for their assistance. Largest expense were yearbooks. The budget must sit for 30 days and we will revisit at the October 22, 2020 General Member’s Meeting. The budget is available on the WV PTA. 
Correspondence: 








Misty Cebry
Summarized the correspondence given the plethora of items. First reviewed, a thank you note from Dr. Susan T. Lloyd for a classroom field trip. Scholarship recipient extended gratitude. Staff and faculty expressed sincere appreciation for the back to school gifts and luncheon. 
Old Business

· Faculty and Staff Welcome Lunch
· Bathroom Decals and Cafeteria Mural

New Business
· Budget Review
· Standing Rules (Sioban Hummel explained changes made to Standing Rules. Effective 8/20/2020 “a general membership meeting may be held electronically in the event of an emergency” 
· Spirit Wear (Katie Felmlee discussed Spirit Wear and informed that it ends 9/17/2020 at 12am. Spirit wear and Pure Vida bracelets for sale and links available on WV PTA website)
· Spirit nights (Freddy’s in Exton) 

· Trunk or Treat (considering Halloween events)
Committee Reports

· Membership and Unfundraiser (141 members, 15 wildcat donors. Everyone entered to Name the Lane raffle when parents join)
· All Pro Dads (Katie Felmlee shared enthusiasm and details for the continued All Pro Dads events)
· Art night (Misty shared Anna and Anne’s efforts to continue Family Art Night)
· Yearbook (Saunde Briggs chaired Yearbook. Production and delivery delayed due to pandemic. Sixth graders provided with a free book)
· Publishing Center (cancelled for 2020)
· Walk-a-thon (cancelled for 2020, considering Read-a-thon)
· Talent Show (cancelled for 2021)
· Reading Incentive (Amy Schumaker chair, calendar can be found online)
· Book Fair (seeking new chair)
· Mother / Son Trivia (first event postponed due to pandemic. Misty and Jen M working together to chair a virtual event)
Adjourned at 9:00pm
Upcoming 2020-2021 Dates to Remember: 
September

22 
General Meeting 7:00 pm – Virtual

23 
Spirit Night at Freddy’s, 4:00 - 8:00 pm, 15% back to WV PTA
27 
Spirit wear sale ends at midnight
30 
Membership drive to get to Name the Lane ends
October

8  
Family Art Night-Virtual

20
General Meeting - 7:00 pm - Announce the winner of Name the Lane

22 
All-Pro Dads – 7:30am Virtual
November
9 - 13
Book Fair - virtual fair
9 
Book Fair Story Night at 7pm
10
Book Fair Story Night at 7pm
11
Book Fair Story Night at 7pm
12
Mother/Son Trivia Night - Virtual
17
General Meeting - 7:00 pm Virtual

December

10 
All-Pro Dads – 7:30am Virtual
10 
Cooking Class -Virtual

15
General Meeting - 7:00 pm Virtual
